APPENDIX J

Faculty Affairs Committee Minutes 
 September 7, 2007 
Attendance: William Bowers, Bob Forrey (Chair), Hassan Gourama, Michelle Mart, Mike Riley, and Dong Hee Shin.
The Faculty Affairs Committee discussed and/or approved the following issues for consideration by the Berks Campus Faculty Senate.

1. Approval of the At-Large Representative for the College P&T. The committee unanimously approved the selection of Dr. Belen Rodriguez-Mourelo by the Associate Dean of Academic Affairs as At-Large Representive for the College P&T Committee. The Faculty Affairs Committee strongly recommends that in the future the At-Large Representative for the College P&T Committee be approved by the committee before being announced to the college community.
2. Committee members reviewed and discussed the Faculty/Staff Celebrations document. The document was submitted to Chancellor Speece on January 18, 2007 by the Celebrations Ad-Hoc Committee. The main objective of the policy is to create equity in the budgetary and the planning processes for college celebrations.  After a brief discussion of the document the committee unanimously approved the proposed policy. 
3. The committee started discussion on the Berks Campus Policy HR23 as it relates to the Service Criteria for the three divisions and the University Senate Policy HR23. The committee agreed that the expectations for service and scholarship of service to the University, Society, and the Profession as written in the document are not equal among the three divisions.  The committee also recognizes that the expectations described in the Campus HR23 should reflect percentages in the Faculty Activity Report (although the committee acknowledges that percentage numbers cannot be put in the HR23 document). The committee will continue the discussion on this issue in order to create a document that includes the same standards for all tenure-track faculty in regard to the service criteria. The committee also agreed that any expectations in the service criteria at the campus level should not be restrictive and should reflect similar expectations described in the University Senate Policy HR 23. 

4. The committee agreed that its discussion of the evaluation of service under HR23 should be accompanied by a discussion of service expectations for all faculty in the college.  Thus, the committee will complete the work of last year's FAC committee and send to the senate by the end of the academic year a statement on service recommendations and expectations for faculty.  The FAC welcomes comments and suggestions from faculty concerned about this issue.
5. The committee discussed a method for electronic voting for Senate Officers, University Senators and P&T Committee Members. The committee agreed that the electronic voting system needs to be standardized. Bill Bowers is going to look into how the electronic voting system for the University Senate is working and report to the committee.

Respectfully submitted,
Bob Forrey, Chair, Senate Faculty Affairs Committee
